	Healthier Communities and Older People Theme Group
Notes of meeting held on 30 April 2008
Present: 

            Rosey Eastwood – Herts County Council 

                                               Judy Hallissey – Herts Partnership Foundation Trust 

                                               Dr Mary McMinn – DacCom Practice Based Commissioning Group 

                                               Hannah Mils – HCC Student

                                               Helen Mutio – Community Action Dacorum 

                                               Anne Nicodemus - Hertfordshire County Council / Minutes
                                               Caroline Player -   Chair / Age Concern




Vicky Teal – Dacorum Borough Council




Peter Wright – E N & W Herts Primary Care Trusts 

Apologies:


Dharini Chandarana, Supported Housing, DBC                


	
	
	ACTION

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions – 

	

	2.

	Apologies – as above

	

	3.
	Notes of last meeting - agreed

	

	4.
	Matters arising - none 

	

	5.
	Appointment of Vice-Chair 

Peter Wright agreed to act as Vice-Chair.
	

	6.
	Process for Projects –
Peter introduced this item. The Primary Care Trust has allocated a one-off grant of 10K to each district, to be administered by the relevant key partnership for Health. In Dacorum, grant applications would be processed by members of the Healthier Communities and Older People Theme Group, and final decisions endorsed by Dacorum Partnership Board members. Applicants need to show health outcomes, links to LAA and Dacorum Sustainable Community Strategy targets, and be achieved through working in partnership.
HCOP Group members were asked to look at a draft Guidance Sheet and Application Form and feedback comments to Peter within the next couple of weeks (asap). It is envisaged that a sub-group will meet to short list applications, with decisions made by the Group and endorsed by the Board by the end of June.

Vicki proposed taking forward the development of a Fuel Poverty Strategy with members of the Group, looking at potential actions around establishing referral pathways and linking up with county action though Peter Shipster.

	ALL
VT

	7.

	Feedback from Older People’s Forum –
Caroline said the Forum had met twice so far and would be continuing to meet frequently on a regular basis whilst the group is establishing itself. At the last meeting, Mark Lobban, Asst. Director, Community Commissioning HCC met with Forum members to talk about Care provision and to hear views. Rosey described how changes in Home Care include Individual Budgets (IB) which involves greater transparency around care costs and offers a mix of care with more creative solutions to directly provided care. IB is still being piloted nationally in 13 areas, and is something Hertfordshire wants to take forward. A “Future of Care” listening event is planned where MP Mike Penning will be hearing care cases presented. A National Booklet is published by Age Concern (‘Quality not Inequality’ Report can be downloaded from www.ageconcern.org.uk/AgeConcern/quality-care-big-q.asp which will form part of the Listening Event.
Caroline to send out spare booklets
The Forum will be agreeing their Terms of Reference and looking at a Project Plan which fits with Dacorum’s Sustainable Community Strategy. Hertfordshire Voice, an event run by Age Concern, will help develop presentation skills for group members. The next Older People’s Forum is on 13th June 2008 and the intention is to hold meetings at venues around Hemel, Tring and Berkamstead.

	CP

	8. 
	Health Inequalities Report – Peter Wright
Peter informed the group about a draft report in circulation commissioned by the Herts Chief Officers Group, on ‘Health Inequalities in Hertfordshire’ – by the Audit Commission. Members were advised to use caution as it is still in draft and the Audit Commission are still receiving comments as it was felt to contain inaccuracies. It was also noted that the Public Health Report is to be encompassed within the GP Commissioning Plan.

	

	9. 
	Extra Care Housing – Rosey Eastwood

Rosey explained that Extra Care Housing is being brought in by the Government to provide another option to older people as they move through care needs. It entitles individuals to opt for extra support in sheltered accommodation rather than having to move to nursing home care. Across the county there will be around 600 places provided. In Dacorum the County Council with partners is looking to adapt sheltered housing or provide new housing blocks specialising in care provision on a 24hr needs basis. There is already one scheme in operation in Dacorum at Evelyn Sharp House. New build designs would have 2 bed apartments rather than the traditional 1 bed-sitting-room in sheltered accommodation.


	

	10.
	Children and Young People & Intergenerational work – 
Deferred to next meeting. Peter to contact Dave Gill re someone to present this at the next meeting.


	PW

	11. 
	A.O.B. – 

Anne distributed copies of the latest weekly Herts Forward Sustainable Community Strategy & LAA Bulletin to those who had not received one. Weekly Bulletin updates can be downloaded from the Herts Forward website http://www.hertslink.org/hertfordshireforward

	

	12. 
	Dates for future meetings:

13th August 2008; 12th November 2008; 11th February 2009    
NB: dates in the previous minutes have changed (from Monday 7 July; Thursday 9 Oct).
Please would you amend your diaries to show the blue dates above.

All meetings held between 10 am – 12 noon at Age Concern.


	


Distribution list:
Caroline Player – Chair/ Director, Age Concern

Peter Wright – Public Health Partnership Manager, W E & N Herts PCTs

Sally Titchiner – Sports Space, Dacorum Sports Trust 

Oliver Jackson – Elderly Services, Dacorum Borough Council
Mark Mitchell – Director, Community Action Dacorum

Anne Nicodemus – Strategic Partnerships, Hertfordshire County Council     
Rosey Eastwood – Elderly & Physical Disabilities, Herts County Council 

Judy Hallissey – Community Mental Health, Herts Partnership Foundation Trust 

Dr Mary McMinn – DacCom Practice Based Commissioning Group 

Helen Mutio – Community Action Dacorum 

Vicky Teal – Environmental Health, Dacorum Borough Council
Dharini Chandarana – Supported Housing, Dacorum Borough Council

Natalie Webb – Dacorum Borough Council
